
 
 
 
 
 
                           

Newsletter Report 2nd May 2025 
I was pleased to welcome Mr Webster into our school community at the beginning of this term. Mr 
Webster is our new Assistant Principal and has spent the past few weeks getting to know students, 
staff and families. His role is directly tied to our ongoing school improvement goals, and Mr Webster will 
be an important part of the work that will be doing together over the next few years. I am looking 
forward to working with Mr Webster this term and beyond! 
A big congratulations to Audrey, who won the Danny Boy a capella singing competition at the Koroit 
Irish Festival last weekend. This is a huge singing achievement and follows on from her a capella 
rendition of Great Southern Land in our College production of the Twelfth Night during term three of 
last year. Well done, Audrey!  

The Hawkesdale community ANZAC Day commemoration was held at the Memorial Hall this time last 
week, with a range of students speaking and representing our school – well done to Lillian, Aiden, Sahara, 
Charlotte, Audrey, Bailey, Grace and Sophie, and to Mr. Webster for taking part as well. A big thanks 
also to Frank Huglin for his annual organization of this important event for the Hawkesdale community, 
and for the ongoing support of HADDAC of our community ANZAC Day. Hawkesdale students also 
represented our school at other commemorations across the district, including 
Aden at the Koroit dawn service – thank you. Our vocational VCE students 
conducted an excellent College ANZAC commemoration in the Stadium on 
Wednesday of last week, and I was impressed with the smooth and meaningful 
way in which this event unfolded. It is always moving to observe students laying 
flowers on the Australian flag, and this had become a distinct tradition at our 
school over the past decade.  

A big thanks to our hardworking Parents and Friends team for their fundraising efforts at the annual 
Hawkesdale Campdraft over the school holidays. Many parents and staff worked together to provide 
canteen catering for this event, and it was very enjoyable watching riders chasing after cattle on 
horseback while serving up food for competitors and spectators. 

Our Year 3 to 6 students were visited by a Deakin University researcher this week and heard 
about the TransformUs study that is taking place in a range of district primary schools this term. 
Students will wear fitness trackers to monitor their physical movement, sleep patterns and at-rest 
behaviours over a week in mid-May, and will take part in surveys about nutrition and wellbeing. The 
research study seeks to build a picture about physical fitness and wellbeing in children across SW 
Victoria and is an important source of data about changes to fitness and wellbeing over time. All Year 3 
to 6 students took an opt-out form home with them earlier this week and will need to return the signed 
and completed form back to their class teachers before 14th May, if families wish to opt-out of the 
study. A letter from TransformUs about the intent and scope of this study is also included in this 
newsletter.  

Year 11 and 12 VCE students who are studying Business Management, Australian History and 
Health and Human Development spent Monday to Wednesday in Melbourne this week, taking part in a 
series of hands-on learning activities that will broaden their content knowledge of subject outcomes. 



Activities included an education workshop with the Salvation Army, a tour of the NAB Queen St branch, 
examining the HoMIE gifted clothing social enterprise project in Fitzroy, touring Yakult and YoCHI 
yoghurt-making businesses, a guided taxi tour of the Port of Melbourne, plus an education session at the 
Old Treasury Building and visits to the Immigration Museum, Melbourne Museum and RMIT University. 
Staff received excellent feedback about the attentiveness and engagement of our students; a big 
thanks to Mrs White, Ms Cakebread, Mr Blackburn and our student teacher Rachel for attending and 
looking after out senior students so well.   

Our school will be used as an AEC polling site on Saturday 3rd May, with Federal Election voting 
taking place in Room 01 – our main science classroom. The polling center will open at 8am and will close at 
6pm. Our school is holding a democracy sausage sizzle at the front of the school on polling day, from 
10am to 4pm; this is a fundraising activity for our school, with parents, staff and students running the 
sausage sizzle, and with all funds raised going towards the purchase of new playground equipment into 
the future. A Coffee With The Girls van will also be on-site at school for the day, selling hot drinks, 
milkshakes and snacks. What an opportunity this is to cast your vote, buy a sausage or a coffee, and to 
catch up with local residents that you might not have seen in a while!  

Our school is committed to providing a child-safe and child-friendly environment where students 
are safe and feel safe, and has in place a range of policies that adhere to national Child Safe 
Standards. These child safety and wellbeing policies outline the measures and strategies we have in 
place to support, promote and maintain the safety and wellbeing of our students, and include a: 

• Bullying Prevention Policy 
• Child Safety and Wellbeing Policy 
• Child Safety Code of Conduct 
• Child Safety Responding and Reporting Obligations Policy and Procedure 
• Complaints Policy 
• Student Wellbeing and Engagement Policy 
• Volunteers Policy 
• Visitors Policy 

Our child safety and wellbeing policies are available from myself or Office staff upon request, and are 
published on our College website under the Our School tab. As valuable partners in promoting and 
maintaining child safety and wellbeing at Hawkesdale P12 College we welcome and encourage your 
feedback. If you have any suggestions, comments or questions in relation to our Child Safe policies and 
practices, please contact me on hawkesdale.p12@education.vic.gov.au or 55607225. 

A final reminder that our College Office hours are 8.25am to 4:30pm on Mondays to Thursdays, 
and 8.25am to 4pm on Fridays. Office staff will be available between these hours to take phone calls, 
answer hawkesdale.p12@education.vic.gov.au email enquiries, and to generally support families who visit 
our school for a range of reasons. A telephone messaging service operates outside of these hours, and 
office staff will address recorded messages once they are at school during their normal working hours. 

Have a great weekend everyone! 
Mr Ralph 
Principal 
___________________________________________________________________________ 
 
There have been a number of reported cases of gastroenteritis symptoms across the school. Can 
we please ask that if students experience gastro like symptoms that they stay away from school 
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and others while they are unwell. It is recommended that students and staff remain at home for 
between 24 and 48 hours after symptoms have stopped. 
 

 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 



 
 



 



 





 



 
 





 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 

 



 



 


